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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th October 2009 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, P Lyon, N. Thom, Karen Peck Community Warden, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

1883.
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming the new Councillor, Nigel Thom, duly elected 
after an uncontested election, who signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

1884.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  None

1885.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1886.
Apologies and reason for absence:  None

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session

1887.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th September  2009:   

1888.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report 

1889.
Planning Application: This had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


09/01164/AS  Cuckoo Cottage – Construction of hay barn with access road to it (part retrospective)  This was fully discussed and after a vote with 6 objecting with 1 abstention it was agreed to inform ABC that due to insufficient information eg measurements of hay barn, the Council was unable to support the application. 

1890.
To support the forthcoming application by Ashford Borough Council to the Planning Inspectorate to regularise the exchange of land that took place for the Village Green in 1995 (by Woodland View):  The Clerk explained that due to 2 administrative errors, firstly the original Village Green application registered by Mrs Mavis King in 1992 was not deregistered in 1995 when the Village Green was 'swapped' by ABC to the present position, and secondly the new application did not have the consent of the Secretary of State therefore the whole process has now to be repeated under current legislation.  There is no change in any of the detail of this present application from the last.  The approximate measurement of the SW boundary is 56 metres.  After much discussion it was agreed to defer any decision to the next Planning Meeting when it is hoped that further information will be available.  Clerk to ask Jennifer Shaw of ABC to attend the meeting.

1891.
To consider the offer by the Wittersham Conservation Group to cut back the other half of the viburnam on the Village Green in The Street and to tidy up the hedge on Coronation Field fronting the road:  Cllr Lyon explained that it wasn't just members of the Conservation Group offering to do this but others too.  Members accepted  and thanks were given.

1892.
To consider the offer from Hilary Pettifer to plant bulbs on the Village Green in the Street (purchased from money donated by the Wittersham Fete Committee):  Members are grateful to Hilary for the offer which was accepted.  It was suggested that the care of the Village Green be discussed more fully at the next meeting when perhaps the 'Friends of The Green' be reinstated.

1893.   To appoint a representative on the Village Hall Management Committee:  Cllr Thom

1894.
To consider the request for forming a Youth Forum with a view to looking towards a skateboarding park or other facility:  The Chairman explained that funds were available for these facilities but they need to be applied for by the youngsters themselves hence the necessity for forming a Youth Forum.  A Constitution would need to be set up therefore the help of an adult
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would be advantageous.  Mrs George Magee had very kindly offered, Clerk to speak to her further. It needs to be born in mind that should funding be successful land needs to be made available. 

1895.
To consider a donation to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal: The Chairman suggested £100 this year in view of the Fund for Fallen Heroes.  Cllrs agreed.

1896. 
To revisit the wish list in view of the forthcoming budget meeting:  Cllrs agreed that the following should be considered:-  Triangle, Memorial Gardens, Coronation Field Hedge, Youth

1897
Correspondence:


a) Ray Pilcher – Quote for completing the Cemetery Path & fastening the gate.  Quote received for £180 to shingle the rest of the path and £30 to fix a loop over fastener to the new side gate.  Clerk reported that Paul Stern had enquired about the gate so it was agreed to accept the quote of £180 to shingle the path and to speak to Paul Stern further.


For noting

b) Email of thanks for our donation to the Kent County Playing Fields Association.

Previously Circulated

c)  Parish Forum Minutes of 29/7/09     d)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Rural News

e)  ABC Housing Newsletter Autumn 09     f)  Wittersham Midsummer Fete – Distribution of funds     g)  Ashford Rural Trust – Autumn newsletter     h)  Police Parish Forum – Minutes of 15/7/09     i)  Kent Minerals & Waste Dev. Framework     j)  KALC Minutes of 15/7/09      

1898.
To Authorise Payment:


i)
Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during September £100.  Authorised


ii)
HMRC – Paye July, August & September  £200  Authorised


iii)
Robert Pudan – Invoice No. 15  £305  Authorised


iv)
Village Hall – Hire of Hall July & September  £30  Authorised


v)
Clerk's expenses 11/3/09 to 13/10/09  £82.57   Authorised


vi)
Robert Pudan – Invoice No 20  £232.50  Authorised

1899.
Working Party Reports:


a)   Finance 


      i)  Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed and signed.    

                  ii) Half Yearly Statement - Noted                                                                                       


b)  Planning 


      Considered since previous meeting



09/01034/AS  Archers Post – Replacement garden outbuilding                               Support


      Decisions received from ABC



09/00921/AS  Maynes Farmhouse – Storm porch to cover existing repositioned





south facing front door                                                                      Granted



09/00950/AS  
23 Swan Cottages – Erection of conservatory to rear of property    Granted


c)
Highways & Footpaths – Cllr Chesson reported that the route of AT80 needs checking, it 
appears to be blocked.  Might need to be reinstated or diverted. 


d)
Open Spaces –  Cllr Lyon informed the meeting that the picnic table has been placed on  

Coronation Field but not in it's final position yet.  Site meeting arranged for Saturday 24th 
October at 10am on the Village Green in The Street. Clerk to liaise with Tree Warden first


e)
Cemetery –   
Nothing further to report

1900.
KALC Parish News No. 342:  Nothing to note

1901.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Mayer reported that quotes had been accepted for lighting at the side and back of the outside of hall, anticlimb paint and a PA system had been purchased.  The AGM will be held on 20th November at 7.30pm in the main Hall.
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iii) KALC 7th October 09 – The Chairman reported on this meeting, the Service Level Agreement  being the main topic of discussion.

1902. 
Date of  next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  26th October 2009

1903.
Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:   10th November 2009

1904.
Items for Information:  

            i)   Water supply to the Village Green in The Street update: Clerk reported that Alan Wood had                    
looked into this issue fully and was concerned that unnecessary money was being spent. Cllr 
Lewis explained that a supply cannot just be reinstated after a supply has lapsed as long as this 
one has and all water supplied has to be guaranteed to be palatable under the Water Act 1984.   
A water meter will also have to be fitted.

           ii)
ABC's consultation on procedures for notifying PC's and the public on planning applications 
update:  Clerk  reported that the letter had been sent to Ashford together with a petition which 
had been gathered at her Parish Desk on 6th October.

           iii)  ABC's apparent inconsistency with regard to planning decisions on commercial sites within 
the village update: The Chairman reported that there had been no response to the letter sent.

           iv)  Street naming update:  The Chairman had received a reply from Borough Cllr Burgess on this.  
The Chairman would now write letters to the residents in Peening Quarter explaining that the 
Parish Council was not able to pay the cost of changing the name.

            v)   Service Level Agreement:  The Chairman asked Cllrs to consider this, which has now been 
forwarded to them, so that it can be adopted or not at the next meeting. 

            vi)  Clerk informed the meeting that she had been asked by English Heritage if she would be 
willing to ask the PCC direct, for the grant which had been paid into their account by mistake.

            vii) Clerk reported that she had received the £60 donation from the Wittersham Fete Committee 
for the website maintenance.

            viii)Clerk had received a letter from Action with Communities in Rural Kent offering help with 
restarting the Parish Plans procedure.  This would be accepted.

The meeting closed at 21.45hrs

Items for Outlook on Oxney

Cllr Nigel Thom

New representative on the Village Hall Management Committee

Step forward in creating a Youth Forum

